
 

 

 

 

 

Term One, Week 4 

February 21st, 2023 
 

From Susan’s Desk  Leadership and Management News 
Dear Families,   
 

It was wonderful to see so many families at the beach picnic last Thursday. It was a great way to start the year 

and for our students to meet each other outside of the school grounds to play and make new friends. The perfect 

summer weather made the evening very enjoyable! 
 

The Shrove Tuesday pancake race was once again a highlight of our year so far. 

Some wonderful images have been posted on our social pages on Instagram and 

Facebook! As the final day before the Lenten fast, Shrove Tuesday has customs 

pertaining to food. Pancakes are traditional in a number of countries because eggs, 

sugar, and fat were commonly forbidden during the Lenten fast and used up so they 

will not go to waste. We certainly enjoyed eating our pancakes and thank the P&F for 

organising this for us.  
 

Please note the dates for Term 1 Parent Teacher Interviews. These will be held on 

Monday 20th March at 4pm-6pm and Tuesday 21st March 2.00pm-5.30pm. Please 

note that students have an early finish on the 21st at 1.30pm. Bookings can be made 

through School Interviews and will be opening on Wednesday March 1st. More 

information about accessing School Interviews will follow shortly. 
 

Kelly Club will offer after school care from 1.30 pm on Tuesday March 21st. They will also offer this on the 

last day of term when we have a 1.30pm finish. On our school closure day, Friday March 24th, Kelly Club will 

offer care on this day. Please ensure you contact them to make the relevant bookings if you require this service. 
 

The Toastie Truck is making a visit to our school on Friday March 3rd. We need a minimum order of toasties, 

so students are able to order more than 1 and parents are also invited to share a toastie with us on this day. 

Classes will be called over once their toasties are ready. We ask parents to wait on the court and once their 

child’s class is called, they can join them to collect their toastie as well. This is a delicious fundraiser for our 

school and we hope to have many parents join us on this day.  
 

Information has been sent home to all families regarding the ECSI Survey which will assist us in better 

understanding how our Catholic identity is expressed in work and practice here at St Margaret’s. The Catholic 

University in Leuven was commissioned by the Catholic Education Commission of Victoria Ltd (CECV) to 

design a process and tools, based on sound research, to accomplish the goal of understanding our current 

Catholic identity and where the school community might like to see itself in the future. The ECSI Survey is a 

key element of this process and we request the participation of all our families, 5/6 students and our staff. Your 

responses to this survey are guaranteed to be kept anonymous and I thank you for taking the time to complete 

this survey. 

Enjoy the week. 

Susan 
 

We acknowledge the traditional owners of the land that St Margaret's is located on, 
the Wathaurong people. We pay our respects to Elders' past, present and emerging 

and acknowledge the importance of Aboriginal culture in all the work we do. 
  
 

All students attending St Margaret's Primary School have the right to feel safe.  
The care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people is a fundamental responsibility of all within our school. 

 

St Margaret's is a culturally safe environment in which the diverse and unique identities  
and experiences of all children and young people are respected and valued.     

St. Margaret’s 
Primary School #3 



 

 

Calendar of Events  Term 1 

February 

Tuesday, February 21st  Shrove Tuesday Pancake Races 10 am (gold coin donation) 

Wednesday, February 22nd  Prep Rest Day 

Wednesday, February 22nd  Ash Wednesday 9.15 Liturgy in the Church 

Friday, February 24th   Environmental Saviours Excursion 

Tuesday, February 28th  SEDA Clinics 

 

March 

Wednesday, March 1st   Prep Rest Day 

Wednesday, March 1st   School Interviews open for bookings 

Wednesday, March 1st   3/4 group singing at Whitehaven Retirement Home 

Friday, March 3rd    P&F special lunch: Toastie Truck 

Friday, March 3rd    3/4  Assembly 

Tuesday, March 7th    SEDA Clinics 

Wednesday, March 8th   Prep Rest Day 

Wednesday, March 8th   P&F meeting 6.30pm 

Thursday, March 9th    Prep Prayers in Pyjamas 5.30pm 

Friday, March 10th    Confirmation Preparation Day 

March 13th -17th    Catholic Education Week 

Monday, March 13th   Labour Day Public holiday 

Tuesday, March 14th   School Photos 

Tuesday, March 14th    SEDA Clinics 

Friday, March 17th    1/2 Assembly 

Friday, March 17th    Saint Patrick’s Day 

March 13th - 23rd    NAPLAN 

Monday, March 20th    Parent Teacher Interviews 4pm-6pm 

Tuesday, March 21st   1.30 FINISH Parent Teacher Interviews 2pm-5.30pm 

Thursday, March 23rd    Sacrament of Confirmation - 7pm 

Friday, March 24th    School Closure Day Staff PL 

Tuesday, March 28th    School Board Meet - 7pm 

Thursday, March 30th    P&F special lunch  

Friday, March 31st    School Athletics Day (No Assembly) 

 

April 
Tuesday, April 4th,    5/6 Excursion: surfing 

Thursday, April 6th    Easter Raffle Draw - 1pm 

Thursday, April 6th    Last day of Term 1 - 1.30pm finish. PJs day 

Monday, April 24th    School Closure Day 

Wednesday, April 26th   Term 2 Begins 

 
*Please note start of term 3 is Monday July 10th: error in previous newsletter 

 
   

St Margaret’s Primary School 

83 St Albans Road 

East Geelong 3219 

        Ph 5229 7453    

Acting Principal: Susan Perks sperks@smgeelongeast.com.au  

 

Office Manager: Anne Miller amiller@smgeelongeast.com.au  
 

Business Manager: Libby Fitzgerald lfitzgerald@smgeelongeast.com.au 
 

Parish Priest: Father Jim Clarke  frj@stmarysgeelong.com.au 
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  School Community News 

2024 Enrolments 
 

Monday, February 20th  2024 Enrolments Open 

Thursday, March 9th   School tours 9.30 & 4.30 

Friday, March 17th   School tours 9.30 & 12.00 

Wednesday, April 5th   School tour 9.30 

Friday, April 28th   Applications close . 

 

 

Medication 
 

If your child requires any medication to be administered at school in 2023 please ensure the MEDICAL 

MANAGEMENT PLAN is signed by your child’s medical practitioner. 

Parents/legal guardians must also complete a MEDICAL AUTHORITY FORM. 

We can no longer administer medication without both documents being completed in full - this includes both 

over the counter or prescription medication.  

NB: An ‘in date’ Anaphylaxis Plan and Asthma Management Plan signed by your child’s health 

practitioner does replace a medical management plan. 

Thank you to everyone for donating and enjoying the Special Morning Tea for  
Quinnie Westwood's fundraising for her attendance at the Transplant Olympics in Perth. 

 

We raised a profit of $436, which will go towards Quinnie's travel expenses. 
 

 
 

Do you have a blower vac? 

Can you spare an hour? 

We would love your help! Our outdoor play 

area and synthetic turf on the courts need a 

quick clean up from leaf litter. 

Please let us know if you are able to help out! 
 



 
 

Education in Faith   

 

Families are welcome to 

join us for a prayer liturgy 

where attendees will receive 

the ashes. 

 

Ash Wednesday, 

February 22nd  

in the former church across 

the road from school at 9.15 

 
 

Project Compassion 
 

Each Lent we support Caritas Australia with their annual Project Compassion Appeal.  

Caritas does amazing work all over the world (including Australia) to help people and 

communities.  Their website gives detailed 

information of the work they do and 

classrooms all over Australia use their 

resources to help students learn about social 

justice issues.  The eldest in each family 

will be given a donation box to take home 

at our Lent Liturgy after play on Friday.  

These can be returned to school any time up 

to the last day of term 1. 

 

 
 

https://www.caritas.org.au/


 

 

 
 



 
 

  School Community News 

Celebrating Community Partnerships 
 

We are very excited to announce that the partnership between St. Margaret’s Primary School and the 

Department of Transport to beautify our local environment is now on display. The art work is located on the 

corners of Bellarine Highway and Garden Street and Bellarine Highway and Humble Street.  
 

Once again congratulations to Georgia Lydom, Gabrielle Mendiola, Jazmine Coronado on having their artwork 

chosen and showcased. 
 

FROM THIS… 

 
 

TO THIS! 
 

      



 

 
 

Art News   

 

We would like to share our support for 

Mia Wootton this week. Mia is a year 6 

student who has entered into this years 

“Young Archies 2023”. The “Young 

Archies” is a portrait competition for 

artists between the ages of 5 and 15 held 

by The Art Gallery of New South Wales.   
 

The portrait must be of a person who is 

special to you – someone who is known 

to you and who knows you and plays a 

significant role in your life. Mia has 

chosen to create a portrait of her mother 

Susan. Susan was diagnosed with breast 

cancer when she was pregnant with Mia. 

Mia was born 5 weeks early so she could 

start chemotherapy. Mia’s start was a 

rough one but they are both so lucky to 

be healthy and here to tell the tale.  
 

Finalists and honourable mentions will be 

announced: 27 April 2023 Winners will 

be announced: 24 June 2023 

We wish Mia all very best of luck,  

Gabrielle Costa 

 

 

 

 

 

         
 
         

 

 

 



 

 
 

School Community News   

Introducing Lachie Broad (parent of Alastair GR5 & 

Toby GR3) as the Thomson Football Club U9 coach for 

season 2023.  

 

Lachie is keen to attract boys & girls born in 2014, 2015 

and early 2016, as new players to the club.  

 

The Thomson Football Club is a wonderful, inclusive 

club that embraces diversity - improves player skills & 

confidence with a focus on sportsmanship.  

 

If you are interested, please contact Lachie on 0448 378 

644, or via email lbroad72@gmail.com.  

 

 

Go Tigers  

 

 

WELLBEING - eSafety (Safer Internet Day - 7th February] 
 

Safer Internet Day is a global event that brings together communities, families, schools and organisations from 

more than 200 countries to help create safer online spaces. 
 

This worldwide initiative is celebrating 20 years in 2023, making it a great time to reflect as well as look 

forward.  
 

That's why we are calling on our St. Margaret’s Community to Connect. Reflect. Protect.  
 

Connect safely and with purpose – by keeping apps and devices secure and using social media in positive 

ways.  
 

Reflect before we act – by taking a moment to consider how what we do and say online may affect others.  
 

Protect ourselves and others by taking action – by telling family, friends or colleagues about eSafety and how 

we can help.   
 

Teachers will be focusing on eSafety throughout the year with your 

children. They have accessed age appropriate learning materials from 

websites that have been identified by MACs Well Being Team.  

Over the course of this term I will be sharing Parent Fact Sheets and 

internet addresses to help consolidate and extend your knowledge 

about ICT and where to access further support if required. 
 

Kind regards 

Sonja Ginn 

Learning Diversity and Well Being Leader 
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  School Community News 

 

The Geelong Cats have agreed to bring the  

 
2022 AFL  

PREMIERSHIP TROPHY  

 
to Thomson Recreation Ground on  

Tuesday Feb 28 - 5pm 

Come get a selfie! 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 
 

 
Link to College tour page: 

https://www.sjc.vic.edu.au/future-families/join-us/college-tour 

https://www.sjc.vic.edu.au/future-families/join-us/college-tour


 
 


